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     On November 22nd, our club presented the 
2024 Fall Terrific Kids Awards to over 135 
deserving students at Orchard View Elementary. 
The kids received medals, a certificate, bumper 
sticker, pencil and raffle ticket to pick a prize from 
over 30 prizes. Thanks to Peggy Kelleher and 
Danielle Garcia for organizing the event and the 
following members for participating: Rich 
Pollack, Bill Morse, Doug Martin, Pam & Joel 
Davidson, Barry Frette, Gina Sablo, Diane 

Colonna, Andie DeVoe, Larry Schroeder and Scott Youngberg. 

Extraordinary People Leading Ordinary Lives 

     Our program on 
November 6th was 
presented by Jeffrey 
Zirulnick, the CEO of 
JARC Florida. Since 
1986, JARC Florida has 
been focused on 
bringing purpose, 
dignity and a sense of 
belonging to adults with 

intellectual and developmental 
disabilities. In other words, they help 
extraordinary people lead ordinary 
lives.  
   From group homes and independent 
living to vocational training and social 
enrichment, their programs also 
provide peace of mind to family 

members who may face significant 
emotional and financial burdens when 
caring for the extraordinary people 
they serve. Through everything they 
do, they are helping their clients to 
develop life skills and enjoy 
friendships. Some of their clients live 
in their residential network, others 
live in private residents where they 
provide support services. Still others 
come to daily programs and live near 
their center 
in Boca 
Raton. 
   For more 
information 
go to  
https://jarcfl.org 

https://k07255.site.kiwanis.org/
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The 

   Upcoming Important Dates:    

 

                   Upcoming Birthdays:          

                         

                         December 8 - Suzi Hayes  

           December 12 - Larry Schroeder 
                                                    - Russ Mager 
                                                              December 13 - David Freeburn 
                              December 18 - Scott McLean 
                              December 26 - Bob Sablo 
                              

                            Wedding Anniversaries: 
                

                                December 18 - Rich & Carole Pollack - 32 years 
                                         

                        Membership Anniversaries:                    

                                                   December 5  - Bob Barcinski - 40 Years! 
                        December 14 -  Rob Long 
                                              - Russ Mager 
                                              - Michael Moschette 
                                              - Jeff Rasor 
                        December 24 - Michael Salem - 10 years 
 

November 6th Meeting:  This was the day after the Presidential 
Election, and everyone was happy to see it over and done. Terrence 
Moore was happy to see Ezra Krieg’s appointment to the Historic 
Preservation Board. Pam Davidson is celebrating her 78th birthday 
and Dave Randolph is celebrating his 70th membership anniversary in 
Kappa Alpha Psi. A lot of members put in for the two of them. Carlene 
Laseter has returned from a fun trip to Atlanta. Peggy Kelleher 
returned from a cruise to brag about the Bills win over the Dolphins and 
gave Ezra a Dolphins T-shirt she bought at a 75% discount. Rich 
Pollack is happy for the Panther’s 5 wins in a row. Mykal Banta is 
happy for the Lion’s win over Green Bay. Andie DeVoe had a great 
time at the Pink Floyd concert. Larry Schroeder and Bill Morse 
wished everyone a happy Veteran’s Day. 

November 13th Meeting:  Today we inducted former Charter Member 
Dave Randolph back into the club. Everyone was happy to have Dave 
back. Bob Hayes is celebrating his 55 year wedding anniversary on 
Friday. Ronnie Dunayer is happy for Coco Gauff’s recent tournament 
win and Ezra Krieg is celebrating the Dolphins winning streak of one. 
Jeff Rasor pointed out that Florida was 0-11 until that Dolphin win. 
Joel Davidson added a dollar for Veterans Day and Pam Davidson 
liked her birthday gift of a new laptop. Carlene Laseter likes the cooler 
weather. Everyone else was “Just Happy”. 

November 20th Meeting:  We had a bunch of birthdays and 
anniversaries recognized today. Everybody put in for those. Of note, 
Larry Schroeder celebrated his 24th membership anniversary, Andie 
DeVoe her 2nd and Diane Colonna her 1st.  Diane is also happy the 
Steelers beat the Ravens. Peggy Kellehr was happy about the Bills 
winning. Scott Youngberg was also happy for the Bills because they 
beat the only undefeated team to preserve the Dolphins legacy of a 
perfect season. Mykal Banta is happy for the Lions winning and 
Carlene Laseter was happy for Kentucky in both football and 
basketball. Her son is celebrating his 61st birthday as well. Ronnie 
Dunayer is happy we didn’t get Tropical Storm Sara. Bob Hayes and 
Barry Frette liked the awesome sunrise this morning. Everyone else 
was JH. 

November 27th Meeting:  Everyone wished a Happy Thanksgiving. 
Everyone also put in for the Terrific Kids event last Friday and Rich 
Pollack’s “Pie it Forward” deliveries. Rich thanked all those who helped 
out. Joel Davidson put in for the new West Boca Club’s 
fundraiser which collected $908, and his grandson is home 
now. Ronnie Dunayer is happy for a day off. Bob Hayes 
put in for his birthday, as did Mykal Banta. Oh, and the 
Lions won. Dave Randolph also put in for Atlantic HS 
winning football team. 

  $ $ $  Happy Dollars  $ $ $     Other Doings. . . . . . 
 Hail! President, Pro-Tem 
         of the Month! 
 

              ***** November ***** 

 

 

 

 

 

 

               
             Dave Freeburn 
       Here are the upcoming scheduled PPOTM’s: 

          December - Joel Davidson 

    January, 2025 - Larry Schroeder 

           February -  Carlene Laseter 

               March -  Reeve Bright 

                 April -  Andie DeVoe 

                  May -  Mykal Banta 

                  June - Regina Sablo 

                  July -  Doug Martin 

              August - Terrence Moore 

         September - Steve Rubin 

                    Thank You!       

 Our club 
participated in 
the AVDA 5K on 
November 8th. 

Thanks to Ezra Krieg, 
Rich Pollack, Steve 
Rubin and Diane 
Colonna for 
participating.  

  

 Our club was also represented at the City’s 
Veterans Day 
festivities. 
Thank you to 

Ezra Krieg, Pam & 
Joel Davidson, Rich 
Pollack and Tom 
Carney for being 
there.        

Continues—See Other Doings, Page 3 
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The 

  Trashy Mermaids Cleanup   

              By Rich Pollack 
   Our program on November 
27th was presented by Julie 
Travis & Joanie Fisk of Trashy 
Mermaids. Travis loves mermaids 
and just about all things ocean-
related.  
If there’s one thing she can’t 

stand, however, it’s debris scattered along her favorite 
stretches of Delray Beach’s public beach.  
   So when Travis decided to create a group of beach-
cleaning women who would scour the sand looking for 
debris, the name Trashy Mermaids was the perfect fit.  
“Julie has this flair for fun, but she takes a serious 
approach to environmental issues,” says Joan Fisk, her 
longtime friend and fellow Trashy Mermaid.  
   Travis is the SEA-EO, instead of the CEO, and Fisk is 
the SEA-OO. There’s also SEA-IO. The group meets once 
a month for what Travis appropriately named “trash 
talk.” 
   A longtime Delray Beach resident who works full time 
in sales support for Sensormatic Retail Solutions, Travis 
makes being at the beach every weekend part of her 
routine. “I get to the beach every chance I get,” she 
said. “But I can’t come here every Saturday and Sunday 
and look at all the disgusting things on the sand.”  
Among the things she’s seen are used personal hygiene 
products, underwear and even buried soiled diapers. 
It was a dead sea turtle at the shoreline, however, that 
led to Travis’ transformation from a silent spectator into 
a mermaid with a mission. “That was the spark that 
made me say I had to do something, even if it was just 
me, myself and I,” she said. 
   What really struck Travis was the group of people who 
had gathered around the turtle — whose death she was 
told was caused by ingesting trash in the ocean — and 
were taking photos.  
   You can learn more about the group through the 
Trashy Mermaids Delray Beach Facebook page 
(facebook.com/groups/trashymermaidsdelraybeach).  
   Join the Trashy Mermaids the first Saturday of every 
month @ 9am near the S3 Lifeguard Station for a 
Fabulous and Fun Beach Clean 
Up! This month they will be 
participating in the Palm 
Beach County GREAT 
American Clean Up Event! The 
S3 Lifeguard Station is located 
across the street from the 
Sandoway Parking Lot (142 S 
Ocean Blvd). 

     Discover The Spady  
Cultural Heritage Museum 

   Our program on November 20th was 
presented by Elizabeth Burrows, Board 
Chairman of Spady Museum. 
   Bringing People Together In 
Celebration of Black History, the Spady 
Museum is the only museum of its kind 
in Palm Beach County dedicated to 
showcasing the contributions of 
members of the African Diaspora in 
Florida and the U.S.  
   Their current exhibit is called “Inside Outside”, a solo 
exhibit by conceptual artist Yves Gabriel, on display at 
the Spady Museum  through January 6, 2025. Gabriel’s 
abstract, multimedia creations encourage viewers to 
engage in conversations, both with each other and 
within themselves, sparking curiosity and dialogue about 
significant social and cultural issues.    
   Other upcoming events include the Kwanza 
Celebration where families will come together to make 
gifts, enjoy live music, engage in art activities, and 
participate in storytelling. In January, they will Celebrate 
MLK Day at the Spady Museum’s “I Have A Dream” 
Brunch, featuring guest speaker Don Mizell, Esq., whose 
work helped establish the MLK 
national holiday, and welcoming 
over 300 attendees from Palm 
Beach and Broward counties.  
   For more information, go to 
www.spadymuseum.com 

    Delray Beach Kiwanis Delivers Thanksgiving Meals  
   On November 28th, Thanksgiving Morning, our club delivered Thanksgiving Meals to 45 families.  
 

Thanks to 
everyone who 
participated 
and to Joycelyn 
Patrick—Men 
Who Bake for 
helping out. 

… Other Doings  (Continues from page 2) 

Pie-It-Forward  
The Rich Pollack led initiative delivered 200 pies 
on 
November 

26th. All the 
proceeds 
benefited Meals 
on Wheels. 
Thanks to these 
members for 
helping: Bill 
Morse, Bob 
Barcinski, Larry 
Schroeder, Ezra 
Krieg, and Andie 
DeVoe. 
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The 

 
Think you know words? 

Build your vocabulary with these new 
words and learn the meaning: 
 

Example Sentences: 
1. “Franco practiced eudaemonism by planning an 
outdoor activity with his kids each weekend.” 
 
2. “The teacher encouraged students to explore 
eudaemonism by doing at least three self-care actions 
every week.” 

   Eudaemonism (yoo’dēmə,nizəm) 

     Noun, Greek, early 19th century  

1. A system of ethics that bases moral value 
on the likelihood that good actions will 
produce happiness.  

Board Meeting Notes 
   Our club’s recent Board Meeting took 
place via Zoom on November 4th. Here 
are some notes: 

I. Board Attendance:  President David Freeburn: 
Treasurer Morse, Directors:  Kelleher, Davidson, 
Pam; Krieg, Davidson, Joel; Sablo. 

II. Foundation Attendance :  President Davidson, Pam;  Vice-
President Pollack; Treasurer Morse, Youngberg, Colonna. 
III.  Secretary’s Report:  Approve Minutes of September 30, 2024. 
Motion made by: Bill Morse, Seconded by: Peggy Kelleher 
Passed  (Krieg opposed) 
IV. Financial Report: 
There was no Financial Report at this time.  Bill Morse will meet with 
former Treasurer Dale Morrison to coordinate access to the bank 
statements. 
V. Old Business: 
A.    Membership Report (Bill Morse) 
Marjorie Waldo submitted letter of resignation.  Kiwanis web site lists 
42 members in Delray club.  The club Secretary will have to officially 
remove her name. 
B. Golf Tournament recap (Scott Youngberg). Event raised $10,995, 
netted $5,506. The following motion was made:  Approve payment of 
$2,500 to Achievement Centers for Children and Families and $1,000 
to Living Hungry, leaving $2,006 for Delray Kiwanis. Motion made by: 
Scott Youngberg, Seconded by: Joel Davidson, Passed unanimously. 
C. Terrific Kids (Peggy Kelleher). Peggy Kelleher to send out 
information and ask for RSVPs from members who plan to attend the 
November 22nd event. 
D. Charter Night (David Freeburn). To be held at Finnegan’s, need to 
set date.  David Freeburn to contact Ronnie Dunayer and send 
potential dates to membership. 
E. Boca Club support needs (Pam Davidson). Pam Davidson reported 
that the newly established Boca club is holding its first official 
fundraising event on Friday November 22nd at the Boca Falls 
clubhouse.  They would appreciate it if some Delray Kiwanis members 
would attend.  Information on this event will be provided to the Delray 
members. 
F.  New member folder revamp (Gina Sablo). Gina Sablo stated that 
she had updated the information for new members and provided 

several copies to membership chair Carlene.  She was waiting on 
feedback.  She will send it to the board members for review today. 
G. Holiday Party. Party is to be held Saturday December 14th at Jay 
Alperin’s home.  Scott will send out information to members and 
request RSVPs. 

VI. New Business 
A. Pinegrove Elementary School request (Pam Davidson). Pam 
Davidson reported that she had received a letter from the Pinegrove 
Elementary School principal  seeking a partnership with Delray 
Kiwanis.  There were no details provided regarding the type of 
assistance the school is seeking.  Pam will make an appointment with 
the principal to get more specific information on the school’s needs. 
B. MLK Breakfast (Rich Pollack). Rich Pollack stated that there are two 
items to consider involving the Spady Cultural Heritage Museum:  the 
annual Martin Luther King Jr. breakfast and a $500 grant request for a 
children’s program.  The breakfast cost $55 per person, Rich 
suggested that Kiwanis cover a portion of the cost.   
  1. The following motions were made: Approve a grant in the amount 
of $250 for Spady Museum children’s program. Motion made by Peggy 
Kelleher, Seconded by Pam Davidson. Passed unanimously. 
  2.  Kiwanis to subsidize the cost for members attending the MLK Jr. 
breakfast in an amount up to $20 per person, up to a total of $200. 
Motion made by Peggy Kelleher, Seconded by Pam Davidson. Passed 
unanimously. 
   3. Fundraising Idea (Rich Pollack). Rich Pollack reported that a joint 
event is to be held with the Rotary Club at the miniature golf course 
Putt’n Around on February 6th.  Additional details will be forthcoming. 
   4. Story Trail – (discussion brought up by Rich Pollack). A written 
explanation of the project and a proposed budget were provided to the 
board.  There was discussion as to the appropriateness of voting on 
the item due to the fact that several board members who felt strongly 
about the project were absent from this meeting.  Pam Davidson 
expressed concern that our club had received a grant for this project 
several months ago and had not moved forward with implementation 
of the trail. The consensus was to defer the item to a special meeting 
that would be held when Jay Alperin and Carlene Laseter could attend, 
and when more detailed information regarding the Kiwanis Foundation 
fund balance was available. 

Next meeting December 2, 2024. 

   A blind guy on a bar stool shouts to the bartender, 
"Wanna hear a blonde joke?" In a hushed voice, the guy 
next to him says, "Before you tell that joke, you should 
know something." 
   Our bartender IS blonde, the bouncer is blonde. I'm a 
6' tall, 200 lb black belt. The guy sitting next to me is 

6'2", weighs 225, and he's a rugby player. The fella to 
your right is 6'5" pushing 300 and he's a wrestler. Each 
one of US is blonde. Think about it, Mister. Do you still 
wanna tell that joke?"  
   The blind guy says, "Nah, not if I'm gonna have to 
explain it five times." 
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The 

        

  Membership 
                  Carlene Laseter - Chairperson   

 
 

     
            Meet Our 
     Newest Member 

      

 

 

 

 

 

 
              

 

 

             Dave Randolph 

   Dave was born and raised in Tampa and attended 
FLorida A&M University. Dave is a military veteran, 
serving from 1958 to 1969, and is a Vietnam Vet. He 
married his college sweetheart in 1958 and enjoyed 65 
years of marriage until her passing last year. He is now 
happily married to Bernice since July of this year. 

   After college and the military, Dave worked as a 
manager of Hogwood Market in Delray Beach to 1986. 
He was elected to the Delray Beach City Council in 1972 
and elected to the Delray Beach City Commission from 
1989 to 2000. Since that time, Dave has been living 
and loving Delray Beach as a solid citizen. 

            Welcome Back Dave! 

 

      

               

 

 

          

           Remember, This is The Formula:    
       

                Love being a Kiwanian. Love your club.   
            Share it with others. Live it.            

                           Doing Good....     Feeling Good!       

 

 

 

  

 

        “At every party there are two 
kinds of people – those who want to 
go home and those who don’t. The 
trouble is, they are usually married to 
each other.” – Ann Landers 
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The 

     Calendar Of Events  

 
December 5 .....  Delray in White 
                           Old School Square 

December 14..... Holiday Party at  
                          Alperin’s,  6 pm start 

February ?? ......  Putt-Putt Challenge vs. Rotary 

  

 

   
   Upcoming Meeting Programs   
 
These are the scheduled Programs for our meetings at 
the Delray Golf Club (Subject to change): 
 
12/4   Lion Country Safari Zoo Keepers  
12/11 Stet News  
12/18 Pulte Family Foundation  
12/25 Merry Christmas 

1/1   Happy New Year! 
1/8   Florence Fuller Child Development 
1/15  Kickstart 
1/22  Palm Beach Parks and Recs 
1/29  House of Grace 

2/5 Delray Beach Fire Chief 
2/12 NEED SPEAKER 
2/19 Hanley Foundation 
 
  Always looking for speakers if anyone has 
suggestions....  

      Please contact Ezra Krieg at  
         954-260-8838 if you have  
      a program idea for our meetings.  

       PUBLIC SERVICE ANNOUNCEMENT    

   
 

    Don't let online scammers   
       ruin the holiday season  
   The holiday season has arrived—and so have online 
scams. From fake shopping sites to phishing emails, 
scammers are trying to land on your “nice” list. 

   With nearly 75% of Americans falling for at least one 
type of online scam in 2023, we’re here to help keep you 
and your family safe this year. 

    5 online scams to watch for this holiday season 

   From Aura, a leader in online protection, here are the 
most common ways that scammers target you during the 
holidays: 

   1. Fake social media ads: Scammers create ads leading 
to bogus stores to steal money or info 

   2. Phony delivery texts: Watch for messages claiming a 
package delay or extra fee 

   3. Fraudulent charities: Be cautious of fake charities and 
GoFundMe campaigns 

   4. Bogus deals: Avoid "too-good-to-be-true" deals on 
rare items or travel tickets 

   5. Impersonation scams: Fake surveys or giveaways 
from "brands" like Amazon aim to grab your data 

Dr. Jay 
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   50/50 Winners:  
  Here are the holders of      
    the “Winning Tickets”    
         for last month:  

 
    
 

           November 6 -  Gina Sablo 

   November 13 -  Dave Randolph 

   November 20 -  Pam Davidson 

   November 27 -  Mike Salem 

 

       

 HUMAN AND  
 SPIRITUAL VALUES 
 (One of the six Objects of Kiwanis)  

“Keep your thoughts free from hate, 
and you need have no fear from 
those who hate you.” 

           – George Washington Carver  

 

 

             Know Your Key  
          Health Numbers 
According to the American Heart Association, 
adults should know their key health numbers, 
including total cholesterol, HDL (good 
cholesterol), blood pressure, blood sugar, and 
body mass index. If you’re unsure what your 
“numbers” are, schedule a visit with your 
doctor to monitor them and understand why 
each is important. Here’s a quick definition of 
each metric: 

• Cholesterol – Cholesterol is a lipoprotein in 
our body’s tissues that forms and maintains 
cell membranes. 

• Body mass index (BMI) – Your BMI is 
calculated using your height and weight and 
can help determine whether you’re 
underweight, at a healthy weight, or 
overweight. 

• Blood pressure – Blood pressure refers to 
the amount of force the heart must use to 
pump blood throughout the body. 

• Blood sugar – Blood sugar measures the 
concentration of glucose in the blood. 

Tip adapted from American Heart Association11  

 1. Fact or Crap - The 
Pacific Golden Charnterelle 
is a type of calypso dance 

2. Fact or Crap - The brain 
of a sperm whale can weigh 
up to 10 times the size of a 
human brain.  

3. Fact or Crap - The word 
kilt comes from the Scots word meaning, 
Fresh Breeze.  

4. Fact or Crap -  The world’s largest beetle 
can measure up to six inches in length.  

5. Fact or Crap - A hydrocyclone is a device 
that separates sand from water.  

6. Fact or Crap - Pope Benedict XVI was a 
member of the Hitler Youth.  

7. Fact or Crap -  Michael Jordan earned a 
basketball scholarship to the University of 
North Carolina, where he majored in 
geography.  
 

              (Answers on Page 9) 

Dr. Jay 

“ I see people my age out there 
climbing mountains and zip lining  
and here I am feeling good about 

myself because I got my leg through 
my underwear without  

losing my balance.” 

http://us.fotolia.com/id/10753832
http://us.fotolia.com/id/6481969
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Krieg’s Korner  
As a regular feature of our weekly meetings,  
Ezra Krieg brings us up to date with what 
happened on  “This Date in History” 
Here are a few interesting items from the past  
month:  

November 6:   
1860, former Illinois congressman Abraham Lincoln of the Republican Party was 
elected President of the United States as he defeated John Breckinridge, John Bell 
and Stephen Douglas. 
1888, Republican presidential candidate Benjamin Harrison won the electoral vote 
over incumbent Democrat Grover Cleveland, despite Cleveland gaining 90,000 
more total votes; it would be the last time the popular vote winner would lose the 
election until 2000. 
1947, “Meet the Press,” the longest-running television show in America, made its 
debut on NBC; the host was the show’s co-creator, Martha Rountree. 
1977, 39 people were killed when the Kelly Barnes Dam in Georgia burst, sending 
a wall of water through Toccoa Falls College. 
 Birthdays:  
 Actor Sally Field is 78. 
 Journalist-author Maria Shriver is 69.  
 Actor Ethan Hawke is 54.  
 Actor Thandiwe (tan-DEE’-way) Newton is 52.  
 Actor Emma Stone is 36.  

November 13:  
1775, during the Revolutionary War, American troops captured Montreal under 

the command of Continental Army Gen. Richard Montgomery. 

1956, the U.S. Supreme Court affirmed a lower court ruling which found Alabama 

bus segregation laws were illegal. 

1971, the U.S. space probe Mariner 9 went into orbit around Mars, becoming the 

first spacecraft to orbit another planet. 

1982, the Vietnam Veterans Memorial was dedicated on the National Mall in 

Washington, D.C. 

2001, U.S.-backed Northern Alliance fighters in Afghanistan entered Kabul as 

Taliban forces retreated from the capital city. 

2015, Islamic State militants carried out a set of coordinated attacks in Paris at 

the national stadium, in a crowded concert hall, in restaurants and on streets, 

killing 130 people in the worst attack on French soil since World War II. 

 Birthdays:  
 U.S. Attorney General Merrick Garland is 72.  

 Actor Chris Noth is 70.  

 Actor-comedian Whoopi Goldberg is 69.  

 Talk show host Jimmy Kimmel is 57.  

 Actor Gerard Butler is 55.  

 

November 20:   
1910, Francisco Madero led a revolt against Mexican President Porfirio Díaz, 
marking the beginning of the decade-long Mexican Revolution. 

1945, 22 former Nazi officials went on trial before an international war crimes 
tribunal in Nuremberg, Germany. (Almost a year later, the International Military 
Tribune sentenced 12 of the defendants to death; seven received prison 
sentences ranging from 10 years to life; three were acquitted.) 
1947, Britain’s future queen, Princess Elizabeth, married Prince Philip, Duke of 
Edinburgh, at Westminster Abbey. 
1982, the University of California, Berkeley, football team defeated Stanford 
University by scoring a touchdown on a lateral-filled kickoff return on the last 
play of the game, despite the Stanford marching band entering the field of play, 
thinking Stanford had already won. In college football lore, the bizarre finish is 
often referred to simply as “The Play.” 
2003, record producer Phil Spector was charged with murder in the shooting 
death of an actor, Lana Clarkson, at his home in Alhambra, California. (Spector’s 
first trial ended with a hung jury in 2007; he was convicted of second-degree 
murder in 2009.) 
 Birthdays:  
 Actor Estelle Parsons is 97.  
 Comedian Dick Smothers is 86.  
 President Joe Biden is 82.  
 Actor Bo Derek is 68.  
 Country singer Dierks Bentley is 49.  

November 27:  
 1924, Macy’s first Thanksgiving Day parade — billed as a “Christmas Parade” — 
took place in New York. 
1934, bank robber and “Public Enemy No. 1” Lester Joseph Gillis, better known as 
George “Baby Face” Nelson, was killed in a gun battle with FBI agents in 
Barrington, Illinois. 
1970, Pope Paul VI, visiting the Philippines, was slightly wounded at the Manila 
airport by a dagger-wielding Bolivian painter disguised as a priest. 
2003, President George W. Bush flew to Iraq under extraordinary secrecy and 
security to spend Thanksgiving with U.S. troops and thank them for “defending 
the American people from danger.” 
2015, a gunman attacked a Planned Parenthood clinic in Colorado Springs, 
Colorado, killing three people and injuring nine. (The prosecution of suspect 
Robert Dear stalled in state court, and then federal court, after he was repeatedly 
found mentally incompetent to stand trial.) 
 Birthdays: 
 Film director Kathryn Bigelow is 73.  
 Political strategist Steve Bannon is 71.  
 Science educator and TV host Bill Nye is 69.  
 Author and diplomat Caroline Kennedy is 67.  
 Actor Robin Givens is 60.  

  

     AND…..”If you’re sitting in a bar this afternoon, like Jay and his 
friends will be doing and Baseball Hall of Famer Iván Rodríguez joins 
us, we hope that you will buy him a “Pudge” drink, as he is 53 years 
old today.    
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       This Month’s  
  Sudoku Puzzle….   

 A sudoku puzzle is a grid of 9 by 9 
squares that has been divided into 9 
smaller regions of 3 by 3 squares. The 
goal is to write the numbers 1 through 9 
in the squares so: 

• Each horizontal row has every 
number only once. 

• Each vertical column has every number only once. 

• Each 3 by 3  region has every number only once. 

   Difficulty– Very Hard. Be sure to use a pencil!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                         
    
                      
         
                     (Answers on Page 10) 

     

   Visit our Website: 
  

 delraybeachkiwanis.org 

 

   
  
 

       Answers..........   

 

1. Crap. It is an edible mushroom 
that grows near Douglas Firs or 
Western Hemlock. 

2. Fact. The average weight of a 
human adult brain is about 3 lbs. 

3. Crap. The Scots word kilt means to    
                           tuck up the clothes around the body. 

4. Fact. It is estimated that there are between 5 and 8 
million species of beetles in the world. 

5. Fact. A hydrocyclone may be used to separate solids 
from liquids. 

6. Fact. He was 14, and an unenthusiastic member 

7. Fact. Jordan returned to the university, after 
entering the 1984 NBA Draft to complete his degree. 

   

                 

      If you have something for the newsletter,   
please send it to  Scott Youngberg  via E-mail:    

  esysy@att.net  ——Thank you                                                                  

Youth Protection Policies in Practice 
https://vimeo.com/863372175 

... Middle age is when you’re sitting at home on a 
Saturday night and the telephone rings and you hope it 
isn’t for you.  --Ogden Nash 

... First you forget names, then you forget faces, then 
you forget to pull your zipper up, then you forget to pull 
your zipper down.  -- Leo Rosenberg 

... Time may be a great healer, but it’s a lousy 
beautician. --Dorothy Parker 

... Getting older. I used to be able to run a 4-minute 
mile, bench press 380 pounds, and tell the truth.  
     -- Conan O’Brien 

... As we grow older, our bodies get shorter and our 
anecdotes longer.   -- Robert Quillen 

...  I have reached an age when, if someone tells me to 
wear socks, I don’t have to.  -- Albert Einstein 

... Inside every older person is a younger person 
wondering what happened.  -- Jennifer Yane 

http://www.delraybeachkiwanis-sunrise.org
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The 

The Delray Beach Kiwanis Club was  
Chartered in 1973 as the Kiwanis Club of 
Delray Beach-Sunrise and is operating in 
Division 21 of the Florida District.  
Club Mailing Address: PO Box 7083, Delray Beach, Fl.33482 
       
       2024-2025 Kiwanis Int’l  President: 
                     Lee Kuan Yong 
                  Kuala Lumpur, Malasia 
 

        2024-2025  Florida Kiwanis Governor: 

                     Jeremy Riehl 
                     407-275-0747  
            

        2024-2025  Division 21 Lt. Governor: 
                   Pam Davidson 
          Email: g8rmomof2@gmail.com 

             Other Division 21 Clubs:   

 

        Boca Raton-1st & 3rd Thursdays, 5 p.m. 
       Boca Raton Community Center Annex  
       260 Crawford Blvd, Boca Raton  
  
   West Boca Raton- 1st Friday. 1 pm. 
        Glades Road Branch Library 
        20701 95th Ave S, Boca Raton  
 
   Boynton Beach - 1st & 3rd Tuesdays, 8 am 
                              2nd & 4th Tuesdays , 12 noon 
        Crackerbarrel, 1475 SW 8th St, Boynton Beach  
 
   Hypoluxo-Lantana - Tuesdays, 7:00 a.m. 
        Maddock Park, 1200 West Drew Street, Lantana 
  
   Lake Worth - Tuesdays, 8:30 a.m. 
         Too-Jays Restaurant 
         419 Lake Avenue, Lake Worth 
 
         Florida Kiwanis Foundation:   
 

         2024-2025  President:  James Wylie 
               Email: fjameswylie@gmail.com 
  
         Div. 21 Trustee:  Joel Davidson 
            E-mail: jid310@bellsouth.net 

          Sudoku Puzzle….Answers 

    

    Lee Kuan Yong    
       Inspires  
    Possibilities  

                   By Tony Knoderer  

   From the beginning, 2024-25 

Kiwanis International President Lee 

Kuan Yong was a good fit for Kiwanis 

— and vice versa. The timing was 

right. His skills were right. And the way the organization’s 

mission matched his need to serve his community was right.   

   In 1992, Lee returned to Malaysia after spending 17 years 

away — seven years in England, seven in Hong Kong and three 

in Canada. He took a job as deputy controller for a listed 

corporation and soon found himself in charge of organizing a 

weekend retreat: a “motoring treasure hunt,” which is a popular 

group activity in his home country.   

   As part of his job, Lee was asked to get in touch with a 

particular person — who turned out to be an old classmate from 

primary school. “He said yes,” Lee recalls. “But he also said, 

‘You have to come to dinner at a meeting of mine.’” Lee went, 

returning a favor for his old friend, but as it turned out, that 

meeting of the Kiwanis Club of Kuala Lumpur also brought back 

deeper memories.   “It reminded me of things I did in high 

school with a similar kind of group,” he says. “Joining Kiwanis 

was easy because I was having dinner with like-minded people 

— and they were doing the kinds of things I had wanted to grow 

up to do.”   

   Looking back to 1993, when he officially joined Kiwanis, Lee 

can see how a successful club goes beyond service and 

fellowship — it emphasizes integrating new members into its 

regular operations. For Lee, feeling needed was a big part of 

feeling welcomed by his club. As a chartered accountant, or 

CPA, he had talents that the Kuala Lumpur club recognized, 

particularly since fundraising has always been a big part of its 

events and activities.   

   “I felt I could contribute in my own way,” Lee says. “I’ve 

always found my career and Kiwanis meshed very well.”  In 

fact, he adds, the club has a tradition of engaging new members 

from the beginning. Early on, Lee was asked to chair the club’s 

Programs Committee, making him responsible for inviting and 

arranging guest speakers for meetings. He wasn’t actively 

looking for a leadership role, he says, but getting one deepened 

his involvement with the club — and his passion for helping it 

thrive.  

   “The role was just a responsibility,” he says. “But it was 

useful. It allowed me to be connected with all the other 

members because part of [the responsibility] was encouraging 

attendance.”  Even now, Lee takes pride in the club’s meeting 

attendance for that year, which doubled from the previous year.  

“I made a point of calling every member,” he says. “I did my job 

with enthusiasm. That may have given other members the idea 

that I was a potential leader.” He smiles when he thinks back on 

that possibility. “I seldom say no,” he says. 
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The 

        From Our Photographer’s    
        Camera…… 
 
   Our Trusty photographer and a helper or two   
    giving us some great memories from recent  
    meetings and events.  ENJOY! 

June “Zoom” 
Board Meeting 

July “Zoom” 
Board Meeting  

August  “Zoom” 
Board Meeting  

Zoom Board Meeting 9/30/24 

November “Zoom” 
Board Meeting 


